Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

November 14, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, November 14, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Clerk Gerald Montgomery and Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held October 3, 2016 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society, submitted two quotes for the repair of the bell tower at the old courthouse.  The difference in the two proposals was that one was to just repair the bell tower and the other was to restore back to its original historical standing.   He is attempting to contact philanthropic groups who restore old historical buildings for assistance.   A discussion followed. Greene explained it would be spring before any work would begin, therefore the Council all agreed they would assist with the project but hold off on any funding until 2017. 
Sheriff Roush submitted several Additional Appropriations for approval. Inmate count is up therefore additional funding is needed for meals and medical.  Due to an employee resigning funding is also needed for Comp Time Payout and Full-Time Officers Vacation.    Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve a Reduction from COIT County Share, Sheriff, Supplies, Gas & Oil-$7,500.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from COIT County Share, Jail, Other Services & Charges, Meals-$7,500 and Medical-$24,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Sheriff, Personal Services, Full-Time Officers Vacation-$3,755.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Jail, Other Services & Charges, Medical-$33,000.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from LOIT Public Safety County Share, Personal Services, Comp-Time Payout-$1,316 and Other Services & Charges, Medical-$43,000.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from Riverboat Revenue Sharing, Other Services & Charges, Medical-$10,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Albright recommended a policy that when hired you are committed for so many years.  Sheriff Roush has the Merit Board to assist with hiring and a Civilian Board with individuals that do hiring within their prospective businesses to also assist.  A discussion followed.  
Sheriff Roush informed the Council during the recent Annual Jail Inspection a recommendation was made to have Jail Staffing Analysis done.  He submitted the analysis to each Council member to review.  Even though the inmate count has doubled, Sheriff Roush still has the same amount of Correctional Officers.  He is not only concerned with the safety of his employees but the liability put on the county.  He advised that 6-8 counties similar in size were contacted and most had the same amount of inmates but nearly double the Correctional Officers.  A discussion followed.  Councilwoman Gee informed the Council that the Jail was built so that one jailer could oversee the inmates.   Sheriff Roush will return in December to further review the analysis.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery submitted a transfer for approval.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the transfer from General, Clerk, Other Services & Charges, Official Records-$1,900 to General, Clerk, Supplies, Office Supplies-$1,900.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following transfer from General, Soil & Water, Personal Services, Part Time Technician-$2,250 to General, Soil & Water, Supplies, Office Supplies-$2,250.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from Health, Other Services & Charges, Accreditation Fee’s-$211.34 to Health, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$211.34.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted an Additional Appropriation in the amount of $15,000 for Professional Services. Due to the changes in the FLSA laws to take affect December 1, 2016, she has been advised that the employee job descriptions need to be updated.  They were last updated in 1995.  The Commissioners signed a Letter of Engagement with Waggoner, Irwin, Scheele & Associates at their last meeting to update job descriptions and provide an FLSA Review.  Auditor Roush expressed the importance of having this completed.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from, Riverboat Revenue Sharing, Other Services & Charges, Professional Services-$15,000.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Due to personnel changes, Auditor Roush also submitted an Additional Appropriation for Clerical Assistant.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from General, Auditor, Personal Services, Clerical Assistant-$1,200.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Auditor Roush submitted to the Council the Meeting Schedule for 2017 and the Salary & Wage Ordinance for review and approval at the December 5, 2016 meeting.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:57 pm with a motion made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The last Council meeting of the year will be held Monday, December 5, 2016.  
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